SCSLEGC General Meeting Minutes

September 30, 2025

Call to Order

Pam called the general meeting to order at 12:00 PM. A motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting was made by Sue Sweikert and seconded by Diana Ballew. The motion passed unanimously.

Presidents Report

Pam welcomed everyone back after the summer break and expressed her hope that all had a wonderful summer. She extended thanks to Jane and her lunch crew, as well as Donna and Glenda for managing check-in responsibilities.

Past President Report

No report was provided.

Vice President Report

In Glencora's absence, Nancy reported on her behalf. The Championship Luncheon is scheduled for October 21st at Eagle Crest. This event will serve as both the General Business meeting and Elections, with the announcement of the 2025 Champions. The menu has been selected, and invitations to Past Champions have been sent out. Announcements and signup sheets have been prepared and are available. Decorations are yet to be selected, and suggestions are welcome. The luncheon cost is \$15, with checks to be sent to Cathy Swindle. Nancy requested an eblast reminder for the event.

Secretary Report

Nancy reported that she had nothing to report.

Treasurer's Report

Cathy provided the financial update for September 2025:

- Previous Balance (Bank Statement): \$12,025.95
- Deposits and Credits: \$0.00
- Checks and Payments: \$(72.00)
- Ending Balance (Bank Statement as of 9/5/2025): \$11,953.95

Tournament Report

Chris reported on tournament activities:

- Eclectic Week Results for 8/5, 8/12, and 8/19:
- Flight 1: Teri Koehler, Anne Smith, Glenda Seles, Tina Bogott

- Flight 2: Fleur de Lis Masilungan, Jeanne Wohlers, Joan Jensen, Bonnie Lichter
- Flight 3: Kathy San Nicolas, Cathy Swindle, Chris Devlin, Spunky Lieberman

Teri Koehler achieved an Eagle on hole #1 on 8/19/2025 and received a check for her accomplishment.

The Championship will begin on October 7 and continue on the 14th and 21st.

Scramble results for the day:

1st place: Tina Bogott, Jeanne Wohlers, Patricia Buck

2nd place: Ellen Marsh, Joan Jensen, Sue Sweikert, Pat Rodgers

3rd place: Carol Aragon, Insook Choi, Marion Douglas, Judy Pierce

4th place: Chris Devlin, Jane Clemens, Teri Koehler

Chris reminded members that starting in October, tee times will begin at 7:30 AM, with check-in between 6:30 and 7:00 AM.

Golf Oversight Report

Joann provided the following updates from the August 20, 2025 Golf Oversight meeting:

- Board of Director: Jeff reported a strong FY 2025. Sun City homeowners currently pay \$20.13
 per month; after removing Department 29, the fee will be \$14.94. The Board continues to work
 with the Water Department to find a long-term solution for water rates.
- SNGA: Gerry announced that the merger with the Northern Nevada Golf Association will lead to lower costs and increased benefits. Starting in 2026, golfers will be required to use a new individual handicap review tool.
- Women's Golf: Susan stated the Invitational is scheduled for October 27 and 28, with a wait list expected. She requested clearer marking of purple tees and the widening of the cart path near the red tees at Highland #16. Susan also asked for a bin to be placed for golfers at the end of their rounds.
- Ladies Executive Golf: No report.
- Men's 18 Holers: Jeff reported that the website will be revamped, and members will begin filling divots before play starting in October.
- Men's Niners: No report.
- Guy's 'N' Gals: Amos said the next event is scheduled for September 7th.
- Course Subcommittee: No tour was held in August.

Department Directors Reports

• Course Maintenance: Brian introduced Tessa Conner as the new Administrative Assistant. The lake at Highland #17 is being filled, with a fountain installation planned soon. Blue liners are not used due to cost concerns. The lake at Palm #14 will be addressed next. Overseed begins September 7 at Eagle Crest. Lee Fair raised several issues:

- Water pooling near hole #6 and the possibility of adding signage
- Request to address bunkers at Palm during overseed
- Reminder for workers to stop when players are present

Golf Play, Income and Programs: Shane reported a strong FY 2025, with 113,831 rounds played—1,226 more than budgeted. Expenses were under budget by \$150,491, and beverage cart revenue exceeded budget by \$18,276. Fall clinics start October 7. Donny is compiling a list of local courses offering discounts during overseed.

Executive Director: Mitzi was absent.

Owner Comments

Rob Mayer asked if SCSCAI is adequately protecting residents from pesticides used on the course. Brian explained that restricted use products are rarely applied, and staff follows established protocols when used.

Committee Member Comments

- Jeff Thompson (Men's 18 Holers) inquired about the policy regarding non-club members using the range during club warm-up times.
- Jim Coleman requested additional 90-degree signs for cart paths.

The next meeting is scheduled for October 15 at 2:00 PM.

Handicap Report

Sue reported the Most Improved Golfer awards:

- June 2025: Insook Choi (handicap reduced from 30.0 to 27.3, improvement factor 1.069)
- July 2025: Tina Bogott (handicap reduced from 23.3 to 20.8, improvement factor 1.076)
- August 2025: Anne Smith (handicap reduced from 25.9 to 24.1, improvement factor 1.049)

There are currently 81 active members, including 79 paid SNGA members (all with established handicaps) and 3 social members.

Sue suggested eliminating monthly Most Improved Golfer awards, switching to an annual award to reduce costs. Monthly improvements will be posted on the website, and pins will be ordered as needed at \$3.75 each.

Chips and Birdies Report

Teri reported no updates.

Membership Report

Donna reported that a new member is in the process of joining.

Communications Report

Tina reported no updates.

Web Liaison Report

Marty reported 266 website views and 20 Google searches. She emphasized that adding content, especially photos, enhances website appeal. No photos were received from the Putt Putt Social.

Social Report

Jane thanked her team for their assistance with the luncheon and apologized for the absence of chicken salad, which was unavailable at Smith's.

WSNGA Report

Kobi reported that the September 8th meeting was canceled, but the board distributed updated information via email. Key points include:

- The creation of a state association was approved by NNGA and SNGA.
- Nevada Golf (NGA) will serve as the USGA association license for handicapping and services.
- Members are encouraged to visit the WSNGA website for upcoming events, including a Stableford event and Fun Day for all skill levels. The link is available under "Outside Tournament Info."
- The next meeting is in December to vote for WSNGA officers.

Sunshine Report

Karen sent out 4 birthday cards and 3 get well cards.

Old Business

Pam reported on the Golf Social held on September 9, 2025, with 24 participants enjoying hors d'oeuvres, desserts, Jell-O, and pudding shots before play. Results:

- 1st place: Jeanne Wohlers
- 2nd place: Dianna Ballew
- 3rd place: Carol Aragon, Donna Hadley, Marion Douglass
- 4th place: Glenda Seles, Georgene Porter
- 5th place: Tikva Butler, Stephanie Hanes, Judy Pierce
- Hole in One: Jutta Lederer, Dianna Ballew, Joan Jensen
- Highest score: Sandy Wright

New Business

Operating Procedure Amendments

Pam read proposed amendments to the bylaws:

 Handicap Chairperson: The current wording requires an awards certificate and pin for the Most Improved Player at each monthly meeting. The amendment proposes printing the top 10 Most Improved Players list monthly and posting it at Eagle Crest, with an annual Most Improved Player receiving a certificate and cash prize at the Holiday Luncheon. • Tournament Chairperson: The current wording states responsibility for all tournaments and special event awards; the amendment changes this to weekly tournaments and awards.

A motion to accept these amendments was made by Patricia Horsfall and seconded by Diana Ballew. The motion passed.

Nominating Committee

Joann Zornow announced the slate of officers for the upcoming term:

President: Pam Scott

Vice President: Joan JensenSecretary: Nancy NelsonTreasurer: Cathy Swindle

• Tournament Chair: Glencora Lannen

Joann thanked all volunteers for their willingness to serve, noting the difficulty in filling all positions. Special thanks were extended to committee members Marion Douglass and Ellen Marsh.

Invitational

Pam advised that a chair and co-chair are needed for the Invitational, scheduled for May 5th at Eagle Crest. She encouraged members to consider volunteering, as the event is the club's primary fundraising opportunity.

Presidents Award

Chris Devlin received the President's Award for the month.

50/50 Raffle

Kathy San Nicolas and Marie Sullivan won the 50/50 raffle and split the proceeds for the month.

Adjournment

Pam requested a motion to close the meeting, which was made by Marion Douglass and seconded by Spunky Lieberman. The meeting was adjourned at 12:32 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Nancy Nelson